Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

In Truro at 11.30 am on 20th October 2016
Present: 
Management Team - 
Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff 
Cornwall Council - 
James Evans – Planning Officer – Cornwall AONB
1. To obtain JE’s opinion on how the RNDP policies will be effected by the Cornwall Local Plan
JE reported that following the meeting last week he had emailed Nigel Doyle (ND) to ask for clarification regarding the application of RNDP policy HO8. He is awaiting a reply.

JE suggested the MT should wait for Rob Lacey’s (RL) Statement of Conformity before reviewing the RNDP policies and considering any rewrites. JS explained that he had asked RL for a briefing note to explain the situation in simple terms and to be issued in advance of the Statement of Conformity. RL is working with Sarah Arden to produce this.

JA suggested the MT may need to sit down with JE, ND And RL to review the process and how the RNDP policies will be applied
2. To obtain the view of the AONB on cross subsidy housing proposals
JS and JA explained the 2 proposals on the Roseland being considered at present. Churchtown Farm, Veryan which is part of the Cornwall Land Initiative where a pre-app has already been considered and the proposal is for 15 houses with the original 35% affordable now being suggested at 50%. Lowen Meadow, St Mawes where the original pre-app for 40 dwellings is now being re-presented with 15 including 8 affordable at an open meeting on 3rd November. Both sites are outside the settlement boundary and on agricultural land. SW agreed to email JE details of the 2 sites and JE offered to visit and then give a view. 
The Home Choice register was discussed with JA explaining his analysis of the ‘real’ need on the Roseland. JS reported that he had spoken to RL who had confirmed that the updated Home Choice figures will not be available until the Local Plan is adopted i.e. in 2017. JE explained that the Council are legally bound to quote the ‘full’ figures when asked.
3. To discuss how the RNDP and AONB can work together
JE reported that he and RL are working on an SPD to be attached to the Cornwall Local Plan which will explain how policies should be applied e.g. Is it in an AONB and if so does it conserve/enhance?

JE pointed out that the Local Plan supports AONB policy and the importance of the landscape.

Meeting closed at 12.30pm




S Wagstaff 

Action points:

SW to send JE details of the Churchtown Farm and Lowen Meadow proposals/preapps

JE to visit the 2 sites and report back to the MT with his views.

